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BOARD MEETING
POLK COUNTY EXTENSION SERVICE DISTRICT

MINUTES June 26, 2013
1.
CALL TO ORDER AND NOTE OF ATTENDANCE
At 1:30 p.m., Director Pope declared the meeting of the Polk County Extension Service District Board of Directors to be in session. Director Ainsworth and Director Wheeler were present. A CD of the proceedings is on file in the Board of Commissioners’ Office.
Staff present:
Greg Hansen, Administrative Officer

2.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
3.
COMMENTS 
4.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF APRIL 10, 2013
MOTION:
DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MAY APRIL 10, 2013 MEETING. 
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

5.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION: 

DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE AGENDA.



MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

6.
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT
Greg Hansen presented a renewal Intergovernmental Agreement with Oregon State University. There are minor language changes in this agreement compared to the last one, and Mr. Hansen recommends the Board approve the agreement. 

MOTION: 

DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED TO APPROVE THE INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH OREGON STATE UNIVERSITY. 



MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

7.
GENERAL LIABILITY INSURANCE - FISCAL YEAR 2013-2014
Greg Hansen informed the Board that the District has been purchasing their own insurance since March. For fiscal year 2013-2014, the insurance quote through CIS is a total cost of $1,324.05, which is in the budget. 
MOTION: 
DIRECTOR WHEELER MOVED, DIRECTOR AINSWORTH SECONDED TO APPROVE THE STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE PURCHASE OF GENERAL LIABILITY INSURANCE AS PRESENTED. 



MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

8.
PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING THE ADOPTION OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2013-2014 BUDGET
Chairman Pope opened the Public Hearing.
Greg Hansen, Administrative Officer presented the proposed budget to the Board of Directors. This proposed budget totaling $378,000, with the permanent property tax rate of $0.075/$1,000, was adopted by the Budget Committee at the May 15 meeting, and no changes have been made since. 

Mr. Hansen recommended the Board adopt Resolution 13-01.  
The Board received a report from Derek Godwin earlier in the month that detailed the fees that OSU collects on behalf of the District, which totaled approximately $2,800, which are used to offset the costs of the programs the fees are collected for. The Board agreed that those fees should be included in the budget so that the Board can verify the management of these funds, increase transparency, and work towards an ‘all funds’ budget for the District. 

There being no further public comments, Chairman Pope closed the Public Hearing and re-opened the Board Meeting.  

MOTION:
DIRECTOR AINSWORTH MOVED, DIRECTOR WHEELER SECONDED, TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 13-01, ADOPTING THE 2013-2014 BUDGET FOR THE POLK EXTENSION SERVICE DISTRICT.
MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

8.
PECAN UPDATE
Barbara Nichols, PECAN Chair, informed the Board that there are no changes to report from the last meeting.
Chairman Pope adjourned the meeting at 1:54 p.m.
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